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ewpcclerk@gmail.com

From: KEARNS, Alicia <alicia.kearns.mp@parliament.uk>
Sent: 29 August 2023 16:34
To: ashwellpc@gmail.com; clerk@barleythorpe-parish-council.org; 

clerk@barrowdenpc.org.uk; beltonparishcouncil@gmail.com; 
bisbrookevm@outlook.com; clerk.braunston@gmail.com; 
harringtonderek@gmail.com; clerk.caldecott@gmail.com; 
clifford_j_bacon@yahoo.co.uk; clerk@cottesmoreparishcouncil.org.uk; 
ewpcclerk@gmail.com; victoriageorge@live.co.uk; clerk@empinghamcouncil.org.uk; 
clerk@essendinepc.org.uk; clerk@exton.org; ianbalmer@aol.com; 
clerk@greatcastertonpc.org.uk; greethampc@gmail.com; 
hambletonparishclerk@gmail.com; kettonpc@btinternet.com; clerk@langham-
pc.gov.uk; ariana.louis@gmail.com; parishclerk@lyddingtonpc.org.uk; 
aehaywood@btinternet.com; clerk@mantonparish.org.uk; mopc1@outlook.com; 
clerk@morcottparishcouncil.org.uk; rennerc@aol.com; 
clerk@northluffenham.org.uk; mibgallacher@aol.com; phil.grimley@hotmail.co.uk; 
clerk@ridlingtonparishcouncil.org; clerk@ryhallparishcouncil.co.uk; 
seatonparishcouncil@gmail.com; clerk@southluffenham.community; munro80
@gmail.com; strettonparishcouncilclerk@gmail.com; rogerherby@aol.com; 
margaret.markey@btopenworld.com; anthony.redmayne@hotmail.co.uk; 
mikeclatworthy@hotmail.co.uk; tinwellnews@btinternet.com; 
basiamurie@gmail.com; marchant764@gmail.com; whisspcclerk@gmail.com; 
whitwellclerk@gmail.com; wingclerk@gmail.com; abkettlebyparishclerk@gmail.com; 
administration@asfordbyparishcouncil.gov.uk; 
clerk@barkestoneplungarredmileparishcouncil.org.uk; 
clerk@belvoirparishcouncil.org.uk; clerk@bottesford-pc.gov.uk; 
broughtondalbypc@outlook.com; clerk@buckminsterparishcouncil.org.uk; 
clerk@burtonanddalbypc.org.uk; clerk@chhparishcouncil.co.uk; ckparishclerk2019
@gmail.com; clerk@eatonpc.org.uk; clerk@freebypc.org.uk; clerk@frisby-pc.org.uk; 
gaddesbypc@hotmail.co.uk; clerk@garthorpeandcostonparishcouncil.org.uk; 
grimstonclerk@gmail.com; clerk@hobywithrotherbypc.org.uk; 
clerk@kirbybellarspc.org.uk; clerk@knossingtonandcoldovertonpc.org.uk; 
clerk@scalfordpc.org.uk; clerk@somerbyparish.org.uk; 
sproxtonparishclerk@outlook.com; pchalloner.twyfordandthorpepc@gmail.com; 
clerk@wotwatapc.org.uk; wepc.clerk@yahoo.co.uk; djstones@aol.com; 
clerk@billesdonparishcouncil.org.uk; timarobinson@me.com; peter@patoro.co.uk; 
enparmeet@gmail.com; amckemp@yahoo.co.uk; x21feb@icloud.com; 
admin@greateaston.org; clerk@hallaton-pc.gov.uk; martingriffin@stcplc.co.uk; 
clerk@houghtononthehillpc.org.uk; clerk@hungartonparishcouncil.org.uk; 
illstonpcclerk@gmail.com; chairman@keyhamparish.org.uk; celia.john@icloud.com; 
pcmedbourne@gmail.com; saya@learningfarm.co.uk; 
contact@scraptoftparish.org.uk; skeff.ppf@outlook.com; mike@bfh1.co.uk; 
stockerstonclerk@gmail.com; parishcouncil@stontonwyville.co.uk; 
clerk@stoughtonpc.org.uk; thurnbyclerk@yahoo.co.uk; 
clerk@tiltonandhalsteadpc.org.uk; clerk@tugby-keythorpepc.org.uk; 
Clerk@stathernparishcouncil.gov.uk

Subject: Average Speed Camera Petition

Dear Chair,  
  
As I’m sure you are aware the B6047 stretch of the ‘Rutland TT’ route has seen too many tragic road 
traffic incidents, including a recent fatality.  
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Many residents have contacted me time and time again to raise their concerns about the dangerous 
speeding on the route, often by those who have travelled from far away.  
 
I have launched a petition calling for Leicestershire County Council to install average speed cameras 
along the B6047. The petition can be found on my website using the link below, and I am happy to 
post out paper copies for those that may struggle to register their support online.  
  
www.aliciakearns.com/campaigns/petition-install-average-speed-cameras-along-b6047 

 

Petition to Install Average Speed 
Cameras Along the B6047 
The B6047, also know as the ‘Rutland TT’, has seen a 
number of serious road traffic incidents, including a 
recent fatality. 

www.aliciakearns.com 

 
 
If you haven’t done so already, I would be very grateful if you could sign the petition, and also send 
the link to your mailing list, or include in your next newsletter update. 
  
Ensuring the safety of our roads across our rural communities remains a key priority for me and I 
would welcome your support in ensuring that local voices are heard by Leicestershire County 
Council.  
  
Kind regards,  
   
Alicia 
 
Alicia Kearns MP 
Member of Parliament for Rutland and Melton 
Chair of the Foreign Affairs Committee and Member of the National Security Strategy Joint 
Committee 
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